July 17th, 2017 MV Music Booster Minutes

Kyra Davis called the meeting to order at 7:07 p.m.

A motion was made by Kyra Davis to accept the previous month's (June) minutes. Kellie made a motion to accept and the motion was seconded by the group.

In attendance: Kyra Davis, Krista Kalvaitis, Erin Flick, Susan Dunn, Christy Stiff, Kellie McGowen, Bob Williams, Patty Williams, Dana Drew, Cami Demaree, Terri Louk, Dawn Cottrell, Dawn Ehrgott, Kathy Nyikos, and Amanda Fronek

Treasurer's report-Erin Flick reported

Financial Report: Erin reported.

Savings balance=\$9269.01 \$124 of that is the Tristan Carson Memorial Fund

\$6000 uniforms \$3145.04- savings for transportation

Checking balance: \$9022.40

<u>choir balance</u>: \$0 . The choir account was transferred to the High School accounting department on 6/15/17. The transferred balance was \$3673.91. The Music Boosters will no longer be responsible for choir funds, although we might do a few joint fundraisers.

<u>band balance</u>: \$9022.40 (waiting on upon approval to move \$3145.04 from savings to checking, we have now paid that bill from checking. Also waiting on a check from Conner Prairie for \$1040, which has already been credited to student accounts)

MB payroll about to go out for July Camp- \$5250.

The 1st turf payment is about to be paid to MVCSC (\$2000 if approved by Board, money which was raised by selling old instruments)

We did receive a donation of \$1000 towards the trailer, this was donated in the School's name so had to go into our ECA account, (will save us in busing)

MMO student account balances=\$26541.20 (7/16/17- does not include shoes, berp, lyre and instrumental fees)

MMO student credits-\$2,625.52 (\$537 in credit from graduated seniors)

New Business:

Kyra Davis reported:

Bids are currently being taken for creation of the band's show shirts for this year.

The MV music website will soon include a volunteer tab for sign-ups with links posted. It was suggested that the music website should be advertised so that people can find it easier & learn how to access it.

The band is going to start a Twitter page.

All future My Music Office emails will be distributed through the band president, Kyra Davis, and/or Mr. Ellinger.

Committee Reports:

Fundraising: Christy Stiff reported: The band has made a commitment to the Optimist Club for their Breakfast with Santa event in December.

\$150 received from Inskeep Ford for working summer car washes.

Recent donations: Williams Comfort Air - \$200, the Mt. Comfort pet vet clinic - \$100.

Dine-to-Donate update: Chick-Fil-A earned \$88.82, The Grill 2 still pending final tally.

The next dine-to-donate event will be held on Wednesday, Aug. 23 from 5:00-9:00 p.m. at Chipotle restaurant near the Hamilton Town Center area; just past the mall in a new little strip mall. The band will earn a record 50% of profits from this night! A flyer will be printed for the event; verbal mention of the band's name will also be allowed for profit.

Symphony on the Prairie has been a success. We still have July 22, and July 28. \$108 in tips have been made. Reminder~ *Any Tips made during the event are expected to come back to the band's general fund. They are not for personal account use.

Aug. 4 & 5th - People with a liquor license are needed for these future dates, earn \$6.50 per hour, any tips go to the band's general fund.

Motorcycles for Marauders will be on July 22[™] at the Harley Davidson of Indy. The funds will go to the general band account. We will have music playing and a cookout. Any parents who wish to help with the cookout can arrive at approx. 12:30 p.m. to help at the school on July 22. The riders are expected to reach the school between 1:00 & 1:30 p.m. They are going to park by the aux. gym entrance/parking lot.

August fundraising Sale: Laundry detergent

Alumni Committee: We need to find an alumni committee coordinator.

Communications: Susan Dunn reported: An 8th grade newsletter will printed and handed out on the first day of school. It will also be available at the back-to-school open house.

Community Day: Kyra Davis reported that there would be a meeting on Wed. July 19th @ 5:30 p.m.

Equipment: Bob Williams reported: 30 swords have been created for this year's marching band show! The team is looking at a "Plan B" strategy for the creation of the show's stage to help lower costs. Further construction details coming. Stage designs being considered will benefit multiple groups throughout the year.

Hospitality: Kyra Davis & Dawn Ehrgott reported: Food is being sold for dinner at band camp. A menu is available for each day. The Friday July 21 and Thursday July 27 meals are being provided for free for all members.

This year the band is going to tailgate separately from the football team for the home football games. Since the band is on a different schedule/timeline it will help make game nights flow a little easier.

Photographer news: Individual student photos will be taken on Thursday July 20. Guard pics. will be taken at a later date when their uniforms are complete. The group photo will be taken at a later date. Proofs for the individual student band photos will be available for order at the Sip N See event on Thursday evening July 27th.

IMS: Dana Drew reported: July 22, 23rd people are working the Brickyard race.

Lucas Oil - There is a training scheduled on Aug. 5th.

SCRIP: No report

Spirit/social: Dawn Cottrell reported: Knight themed decorations greeted the students as they came to July camp. Spirit goody bags are being created.

Snow Whirl: Christy reported that the date will be Dec. 9. The theme of Snow Whirl will be: "A Knight to Remember" - A Masquerade Ball.

Uniforms: Krista Kalvaitis reported: Uniforms were fitted this week. Shakos will be cleaned before the season begins. Old uniforms are being sold and/or possibly donated.

Volunteer Coordinator: Patty Williams reported: Sign ups to volunteer for band camp have been emailed. Reminder that all volunteers are asked to sign in with the Lobby Guard machine in the office and bring their name sticker to the band hall way. The printed I.D. names will be kept on index cards on file in the parent room.

Terri motioned to adjourn the meeting. Christy seconded.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30.